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Ryan Corner Wind Farm Community Engagement 

Committee  

Meeting date Monday 17 October 2022 

Meeting time and location 5.30pm at the Port Fairy Yacht Club 

1. Welcome and Introductions 

2. Present 

Cr Karen Foster 
Cr Jordan Lockett 
Clinton Krause, Community Representative  
Jacinta Coffey, Community Representative (via Zoom) 
Camino Cabanillas, GPG Project Manager, Ryan Corner Wind Farm 
Debra Dumesny, GPG Community and Stakeholder Engagement Officer 
Haridian Cabrera, GPG Community Stakeholder Engagement and Local Economic 
Development (Guest) 
 

Vicki Askew-Thornton, CEC Responsible Officer, Moyne Shire 

3. Apologies 

Ruth Magnusson, Community Representative 
Kristi Else, Community Representative 
John Donohue, Community Representative  
Brian Riordan, Community Representative  
 

4. Declarations of Interest 

Standing declaration: Cr Foster declared a perceived conflict of interest, that she was 
previously married to a participating landholder, but no longer has a connection to that 
family. 

5. Confirmation of Minutes of November 2021 meeting 

Moved by Debra Dumesny, seconded by Cr Lockett that the minutes of the CEC meeting 
held on 5 September 2022 be accepted.      CARRIED 
        
6. Business arising from the previous Minutes 

6.1 GPG to provide further information regarding fire risk mitigation, including: 
- What are the works limitations for days of extreme temperature? 
- More detail about the fire fighting equipment on vehicles and plant, including the 

water cannons. 
Refer to Project Report – Section 9.1 

 
 

7. Correspondence Incoming 
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Date received Item Attachment 
Number 

9 September Information from GPG regarding biosecurity, circulated to the 
CEC on 9 Sept. 

1 

16 September From GPG - Notification of works on public holidays  

6, 13, 21, 26 
Sept; 4, 10 Oct. 

From GPG - RCWF weekly reports  

10 October From GPG – RCWF and HWF newsletters  

 

8. Correspondence Outgoing 

Nil. 

 
9. Reports: 

9.1 GPG Project Update 

 

 

- As of today there were 14 excavators working on the site. 

- The Decmil site office in Port Fairy is now closed. 
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- The yellow lines from the eastern and western site entrances show current progress. 

- The ‘spine track’ needs to be completed first, although some cut and fill material from its 
junction with other tracks may be needed to complete it. 
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- The reference to Riverside Rd in the map is in relation to a vehicle crossover. The 
permit does not allow the general use of Riverside Road as an access route. 

 

 

 
 

- Council noted that the transmission line did not require a permit so there is no statutory 
requirement for a Traffic Management Plan for it. However Ausnet has agreed with the 
need for a TMP and is updating a draft for Council’s review. 

Once the transmission line TMP is finalised, information about the agreed construction 
access routes will be provided to the CEC. 

One of the routes from a quarry in Yambuk to the transmission line will use the Princes 
Highway through Port Fairy. This is required in order to avoid the use of several single-
lane local roads. Jacinta asked if Villiers Street could be closed during that period due to 
safety concerns. Cr Foster will follow this up. 
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- GPG will provide an additional document regarding the Bushfire Prevention and 
Emergency Response Plan (BP&ERP). 

- The two 50,000 litre water tanks to be installed on the site will remain throughout 
construction. 

GPG will follow up on whether the water tanks will be removed after construction or could 
be left in place for future firefighting use if required. 
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- Jacinta reported that a truck with a wide load had been seen travelling to the site on the 
Hamilton-Port Fairy Road without an escort vehicle, and clipping roadside branches. 

GPG will follow this up and remind transport contractors to slow down. 

 

 
 
- Clinton noted that as a near-neighbour he hasn’t received enough detail about the 
Landscape Screening Program. 
GPG responded that it still discussing the details of what the program will offer and how 
it will be rolled out. 
Clinton recommended that in the future more information should be available earlier in 
the wind farm planning process so that neighbours can gain a better understanding of 
what will be available regarding visual screening and other initiatives. 
 

- Jacinta asked if GPG would consider landscape screening inside the site around the 
perimeter fencelines of host properties in addition to offsite screening.  
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- Cr Lockett did not think $130,000 per year for the Community Grants Program was 
sufficient. Cr Lockett also encouraged GPG to consider how to maximise benefits to the 
local indigenous community.  

GPG commented that it had developed a productive relationship with Eastern Maar. 
When a community fund committee is established prior to the wind farm commencing 
operation, it will make the final decisions on which projects were funded. 

GPG asked the Community Representatives to provide feedback between now and the 
next meeting regarding what the geographical scope of the fund should be. 

 

Council will email the CEC a list of the websites of other wind farms in Moyne, which 
contain details on each company’s community funding program. 

 
9.2 Community Members: 

Nothing further to raise. 
 

9.3 Council: 

Nothing further to raise. 
 

10. General business 

Nil. 
  

Next meeting – Monday 23 January 2023 at 5.30pm. Venue TBC. 

Confirmed this   …..… / ……………… / …..… 

Chair …………………………………. 
Minutes are to be registered in Moyne Shire’s electronic document management system by the 

committee reporting officer  

immediately following the Minutes’ confirmation and signing 
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